
American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air Conditioning Engineers, Inc. 

We had a great meeting last month and learned how new fuel ap-
plications utilize bio-diesel technologies.  Dr. Thomas Butcher’s 
presentation was very informative and I am glad to see that 
Brookhaven National Labs is trying to develop new boiler tech-
nologies for the HVAC industry.   
 
This month’s meeting is one of my favorites we’re meeting with 
the SMANCA group.  This is always one of our largest yearly 
events as everyone enjoys meeting with the Sheet Metal Contractors.  They always 
have some good insight to our industry and this year we are trying something a little 
different.  John Nally from our group has been working diligently with Paul Parker from 
SMANCA to coordinate a panel discussion called “A technical review of design and 
construction shop drawings”.  We usually have some lively and constructive discus-
sions and I hope this year is no different. 
 
We will also be recognizing donors from the 2004-2005 ASHRAE resource promotion 
campaign.  The SMANCA members have always been large supporters of ASHRAE 
resource promotion and we want to recognize them for their donations. 
 
Steve Friedman and I met with about 50 senior engineering students SUNY Stony 
Brook back in October and I want to thank Dr. Foluso Ladeinde for inviting us.  We 
had approximately 10 Stony Brook students join us at our October meeting.  These 
students are very interested in getting involved in the ASHRAE industry.  I would en-
courage you that if you are looking for a summer intern or a young engineer to join 

your firm.  Please contact Steve Friedman directly and he will 
put you in contact with some of the students.   
 
While visiting SUNY Stony Brook we met with Dr. Fu-pen 
Chiang, the Mechanical Engineering Department Chair.  Dr. 
Chiang is looking for an experienced engineer to teach a HVAC 
class at night to his students.  If you are interested please con-
tact me for Dr. Chiang contact information. 
 
Upcoming in December Richard Gerbe has arranged for the 
chapter to attend a New York Islander Hockey Game at the 
Nassau Coliseum for a discounted ticket price.  This is always a 
fun event and, I encourage you to bring a co-worker or family 
member for this fun night out.  Details on the event will be sent 
our shortly.    
 
I look forward to seeing everyone at the November meeting. 
 

Craig Marshall, P.E.  
         President - Long Island Chapter 

President’s Message 

ASHRAE Long Island Chapter, Region 1... Founded in 1957  www.ashraeli.org 

 

CHAPTER MONTHLY MEETING 

DATE:  Tuesday, November 15, 2005 

TIME: 6:00 PM - Cocktails/Dinner 
7:00 PM - Dinner Presentation 
8:45 PM - Conclusion 

LOCATION: 
 

Westbury Manor  
South Side of Jericho Tpke. 25 
Westbury, NY 11590 

FEES: 
Members - 
Guest - 
Student - 

 
$35.00 
$40.00 
$15.00 

Reservations requested, but not required. 
Call (516) 333-7117 
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Long Island Chapter Officers & Committees 

ASHRAE    2005/2006  OFFICERS    

 POSITION  NAME  PHONE  FAX  E-MAIL 

 President  Craig D. Marshall P.E.  (203) 261-8100  (203) 261-1981  cmarshall@accuspecinc.com  

 President-Elect  John Nally  (631) 331-0215  (631) 928-4625  jn@atiofny.com 

 Vice President  Peter Gerazounis, P.E.  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  pgerazounis@mgjassociates.com 

 Financial Secretary  Steven Friedman  (212) 695-1000  (212) 695-1299  sfriedman@lilker.com 

 Treasurer  Steven Giammona, P.E.  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503   sgiammona@mgjassociates.com 

 Secretary  Richard E. Gerbe  (212) 330-6283  (212) 695-1898  rgerbe@edzuck.com 

 Board of Governors  James Hayes  (201) 247-7286  (718) 228-6721  jhayes@geru-usa.com 

 Board of Governors  Nancy Roman   (516) 256-4800  (516) 256-3299  nroman@airdist.com  

 Board of Governors  Claudio Darras, P.E.  (212) 354-5656  (212) 354-5668  cdarras@akf-eng.com 

ASHRAE    2005/2006  COMMITTEES 
   

 COMMITTEE  NAME  PHONE  FAX  E-MAIL 

 Programs and Special Events  John Nally  (631) 331-0215  (631) 928-4625  jn@atiofny.com 

 Membership  Peter Gerazounis, P.E.  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  pgerazounis@mgjassociates.com 

 Chapter Technology Transfer  Richard E. Gerbe  (212) 330-6283  (212) 695-1898  rgerbe@edzuck.com 

 Newsletter Editor  Liset Pena   (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  lpena@mgjassociates.com 

 Resource Promotion  Steven Giammona, P.E.   (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503   sgiammona@mgjassociates.com 

 Historian  James Hayes   (201) 247-7286  (718) 228-6721  jhayes@geru-usa.com 

 Student Activities  Steven Friedman   (212) 695-1000  (212) 695-1299  sfriedman@lilker.com 

 Webmaster  Carolyn Arote  (516) 256-4800  (516) 256-3299  carote@airdist.com  

 Honors, Awards & Publicity  Ray Schmitt   (631) 585-6800   (631) 471-4950   rschmitt@walesdarby.com  

 Nominating    Michael Gerazounis, P.E.  (212) 643-9055  (212) 643-0503  mgerazounis@mgjassociates.com 
 CRC General Chair  Alan Goerke, P.E. 

 Frank Morgigno  
 (631) 331-0215 
 (631) 331-0215  

 (631) 928-4625 
 (631) 928-4625  

 ag@atiofny.com 
 fm@atiofny.com  

 Reception and Attendance  Carolyn Arote  
 Brian Simkins  

 (516) 256-4800  (516) 256-3299  carote@airdist.com  

 Public Relations  &  
 Engineering Joint Council of LI  

 Richard E. Gerbe  (516) 484-1020  (516) 484-0926  reg@leapc.com 

 Golf Outing Committee   Steven Friedman 
 John Nally 
 Alan Goerke, P.E. 
 Craig D. Marshall, P.E. 

 (212) 695-1000 
 (631) 331-0215 
 (631) 331-0215 
 (203) 261-8100 

 (212) 695-1299 
 (631) 928-4625 
 (631) 928-4625 
 (203) 261-1981 

 sfriedman@lilker.com 
 jn@atiofny.com 
 ag@atiofny.com 
 cmarshall@accuspecinc.com 

 Continuing Education   Richard Posner, P.E.    

Editor’s Note:   The appearance of any technical data, editorial material, or advertisement in this set of publications does not consti-
tute endorsement, warranty or guaranty by ASHRAE of any product, service, procedure, design, or the like.  ASHRAE does not war-
rant that information is free from errors, and ASHRAE does not necessarily agree with any statement or opinion in this set of publi-
cations.  The entire risk of the use of any information in this set of publications is assumed by the user.  Statements made in this 
publication are not expressions of the Society or of the Chapter and may not be reproduced without special permission. 
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October Meeting Recap  

October’s meeting was well attended with 48 members.  Dr. Thomas Butcher from Brookhaven National Labs presented 
an excellent topic on:   
 
New Bio-Fuel Technology Innovative water system des ign to conform to ASHRAE 90.1 and improve IAQ. 
 
This presentation outlined some of the emerging technologies and research happening to diversify our reliance on fossil 
fuels.  Dr. Butcher reviewed how different fuel mixtures are being utilized in combustion heating equipment and re-
viewed the new ASHRAE technical standard that is being developed for Application of Seasonal Efficiency of Commer-
cial Boilers.  If you are interested in learning more about this topic please contact John Nally (phone 631-331-0215) for 
Dr. Butcher’s contact information.  In addition the presentation qualified for 1.0 PDH credits and certificates were  
provided at the end of the evening to all interested members.   

Craig Marshall, P.E.  
         President - Long Island Chapter 

Chapter 
Members 

Membership 
Promotion 

Student 
Activities  

Research  
Promotion  

History  Chapter  
Operations  

CTTC 
 

Chapter  
PAOE Totals 

334 0 355 0 25 975 225 1,580 

RUNNING PAOE POINTS FOR 2005/2006 

September 13, 2005 * At Westbury Manor 
ASHRAE DISTINGUISHED LECTURER 
Dinner Presentation - Innovative Water System Design 

March 14, 2006 * At Westbury Manor 
MEMBERSHIP PROMOTION NIGHT 
Dinner Presentation - Micro-Turbine Technology for 
Power and Heat Generation 

October 11, 2005 * At Westbury Manor 
MEMBERSHIP PROMOTION / STUDENT PROMOTION NIGHT 
Dinner Presentation - Bio-Fuel Technologies and the New         
                                   ASHRAE Standard 155 

April 11, 2006  
FIELD TRIP 
Brookhaven National Labs (Tour) 

November 15, 2005 * At Westbury Manor 
JOINT MEETING WITH SMACNA-LI 
RESOURCE PROMOTION NIGHT 
Dinner Presentation - Project Design Drawings vs. Construction  
                                   Drawings for Ducts 

May 9, 2006 * At Westbury Manor 
Dinner Presentation - High Density Cooling 

December 13, 2005* 
Holiday Field Trip - NY Islanders vs. Minnesota Wild Hockey Game 
* Reservations Required - Call Rich Gerbe @ 212-330 -6283 

May 2006 * Cherry Valley Club, Garden City, NY 
ANNUAL GOLF OUTING - TBD 

January 10, 2006  
TBD 

June 13, 2006 * At Westbury Manor 
PAST PRESIDENTS & OFFICER INSTALLATION 
TBD 

February 21, 2006 * At Westbury Manor 
ASHRAE DISTINGUISHED LECTURER 
STUDENT PROMOTION NIGHT 
Dinner Presentation -  
Air Conditioning:  A look into the past and a guess into the future. 

 

August 2006 - Chapter Regional Conference Region I - Maine  

Chapter Monthly Meeting - Program for 2005/2006 



November Chapter Meeting - Program 
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Dinner Presentation   
“ A Technical review of Design and Construction Sho p Drawings”   

You are cordially invited to our Annual Joint Meeti ng with  
SMACNA on November 15 th, 2005:  

$ 35.00 Member 
$ 40.00 Guest 
$ 15.00 Student  

Fee: 

 

6:00 PM – Cocktails and Hors D’ouevres 
7:00 PM – Dinner Presentation 
8:45 PM – Conclusion 

Time: 

 

Representing ASHRAE   
Brian Bateman, P.E. 
Michael Bladykas, P.E. 
Michael Gerazounis, P.E. 
 
Representing SMACNA  
Steve Benkovsky 
Tom Luerssen 
Saul Marachinskas 
George Murman 

Panel Speakers:  

 

 

A panel consisting of industry professionals from our local ASHRAE and SMACNA  
chapters was created for this special meeting. They were tasked with reviewing various  
duct design and construction drawings that were donated by the respective  
organizations.  The panel members were asked to provide constructive comments and  
details based upon their observations and experience.  These comments will be  
presented and illustrated visually to the audience. The format will be open and informal  
and audience participation is encouraged. 
 
The intent is to create constructive ideas and open communications between our design  
and construction professionals.  We anticipate a lively discussion and as always wel-
come our friends from SMACNA. 
 
We will also be recognizing ASHRAE Resource Promotion donors during the evening. 
 

Presentation: 

 

WESTBURY MANOR  (516) 333-7117  
Jericho Tpke (South Side), 3/10 of mile east from Glen Cove Rd., Nassau County, NY. 
Directions found @ www.ashraeli.org 
Pre registration not required. Business attire sugg ested. 

Location: 

 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2005 DATE:  

CHAPTER MAY NOT ACT FOR SOCIETY 
An International Organization  
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Meeting of the Board of Governors was held on 
10/11/05 at the Westbury Manor.  Present at the  
meeting were:  James Hayes, Claudio Darras, Richard 
Gerbe, Peter Gerazounis, Steve Friedman, Craig  
Marshall, Steve Giammona, and John Nally The meeting 
was called by Craig Marshall at 5:10 pm. 
  
 
Old Business-  Richard Gerbe will follow-up on the outstanding Continuing Education credits due to those who haven’t 
yet received them from the May and June 2005 meetings.  Steve Giammona has completed the paperwork for the IRS 
filling for the 2005 fiscal year. Steve will forward the paperwork to the accountant for their action and the forms will be 
submitted to the IRS before the 11/15/05 deadline. 
 
Treasury – Steve Giammona will begin invoicing the companies that advertise in the business card ad section of the 
newsletter.  
 
Programs – John Nally discussed the status of the meeting for the year. All slots have been filled.Engineers are 
needed for the expert panel for the meeting with SMACNA. Mike Gerazounis, Mike Bladykas and Evans Lizardos will 
be contacted. Continuing Educations credits will not be available for the November meeting.  The December meeting 
was discussed. In Lieu of a meeting at the Westbury Manor ASHRAE LI will offer tickets to a New York Islander hockey 
game at a reduced price.  
 
Reception –  Nothing to report. 
 
Membership – Nothing to report. 
 
Newsletter – Nothing to report. 
 
Resource Promotion – Steve Giammona shall order the coins and plague and schedule the Resource Promotion Do-
nor Recognition night. 
 
Student Activities – The October meeting is student activities and any student whom attends will receive free admis-
sion.  An announcement will be made at the October meeting that any firm interested in hiring an intern engineer 
should contact Steve Friedman.  SUNY Stony Brook is interested in offering a HVAC class and is looking for interested 
and qualified engineers to teach. An announcement will be made at this months meeting. 
 
CTTC – Richard Gerbe reported on the status of the satellite broadcast in April.  Additionally, Rich has begun  
organizing the holiday event and hockey game at the Nassau Coliseum.  Rich will make an announcement at tonight’s 
meeting. 
 
Website – The officers list and events calendar shall be updated on the website.  
 
Historian – Nothing to report. 
 
New Business- Wales Darby, Inc is hosting an ASHRAE breakfast seminar. The seminar will be promoted in the 
newsletter and Ray Schmidt will make an announcement at the meeting.  It was decided that on Membership Promo-
tion night any new member who completes and submits a membership application would receive free admission to that 
meeting.  The golf outing has tentatively been scheduled for May 8 2005. As a result the May monthly meeting has 
been rescheduled to May 16, 2005. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:50 pm. 
 
Richard E. Gerbe 
Chapter Secretary 

Board of Governors - Meeting Minutes 



1958 H.  Campbell, Jr. PE 1982 Timothy Murphy, PE 

1959 Clyde Alston, PE 1983 Leon Taub, PE 

1960 Sidney Walzer, PE 1984 Raymond Combs 

1961 Sidney Gayle 1985 Edward W. Hoffmann 

1962 William Kane 1986 Jerome T. Norris, PE 

1963 Louis Bloom 1987 Abe Rubenstein, PE 

1964 Milton Maxwell 1988 Michael O’Rouke 

1965 Will Reichenback 1989 Mel Deimel 

1966 Joseph Minton, PE 1990 Robert Rabell 

1967 Irwin Miller 1991 Gerald Berman 

1968 Walter Gilroy 1992 Donald Stahl 

1969 Charles Henry 1993 Ronald Kilcarr 

1970 William Wright 1994 Jerald Griliches 

1971 Louis Lenz 1995 Walter Stark 

1972 Ronald Levine 1996 Joe Marino 

1973 Henry Schulman 1997 Norm Maxwell, PE 

1974 Myron Goldberg 1998 Alan Goerke, PE 

1975 John N. Haarhaus 1999 Frank Morgigno 

1976 Richard K. Ennis 2000 Michael Gerazounis, PE 

1977 Kenneth A. Graff 2001 Ray Schmitt 

1978 Evans Lizardos, PE 2002 Steven M. Stein, PE 

1979 Albert Edelstein 2003 Andrew Braum, PE 

1980 Ralph Butler 2004 Claudio Darras, P.E. 

1981 Robert Rose, PE   

Long Island Chapter - Past Presidents 
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ASHRAE Technology Transfer Library 
 

The ASHRAE Technology Library is available to all ASHRAE Long Island Members. 
 

Now all members have local access to ASHRAE publications: 
 

Handbooks 
Standards 

Technical Papers 
Software 

Guidelines 
Information on ASHRAE 
Bookstore Order Forms 

 
To borrow see our monthly display or contact: 

 
Rich Gerbe @ Edwards & Zuck 

Tel:  212.330.6283 
Email:  rgerbe@edzuck.com 
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Research Promotion  

This month we will be honoring donors who contributed to ASHRAE Research Promotion during 2004-2005.  To date we 
have received very little to no contributions.  If you have not made a contribution yet, please consider bringing a check 
with you to this month’s meeting.  For those of you who wish to contribute on line, please go to www.Ashrae.org and 
click on the contribute on line” link (left side of page).    
 
Please consider sending your donation and con-
tinue to support the industry that supports your 
profession. 
 
Contributions can also be mailed to: 
 
Mr. Steven Giammona 
ASHRAE Research Promotion Chairman 
c/o  MGJ Associates 
116 West 32nd Street, 12th Floor,  
New York, NY 10001 
 
Steven Giammona, P.E. 
Research Promotion Chairman 
 

Chapter Research Promotion Goal 
For 2005-2006 - $11,600

0 2,000 4,000 6,000 8,000 10,000 12,000

Sept.

Oct.

Nov.

Dec.

Jan.

Feb.

Mar.

Apr.

May

Jun.

Received

Goal

Student Activities  

At last months meeting, we were greeted with students from Stony Brook University who are upcoming May 2006 gradu-
ates. It is inspiring to see them attend our meetings as it shows positive interest in the HVAC field for future mechanical 
engineers. These bright young engineers are also looking for holiday break internship/ permanent employment upon 
graduation and I appreciate those senior level Ashrae members taking the time to talk with them last month. 
 
During my visit to Stony brook University, I met with Dr. Fu-Pen Chiang, PhD., who is the Mechanical Engineering De-
partment Chair. He had ask if I knew of any licensed professional engineers who would be interested in teaching a be-
ginner HVAC design course, two days a week, after hours at the university. It is a paid position, of course. If anyone is 
interested, please contact Dr. Chiang or me directly. His e-mail address is fu-pen.chiang@stonybrook.edu   
 
I am working with Professor Ladeinde at Stony Brook university to strengthen and reinstate the Ashrae student chapter. I 
am pleased to announce that within the last month, there are eight new Ashrae student members and we welcome 
them . We encourage all future engineering graduates to our meetings whether an active member or non-member. 
Look forward to seeing you at our November meeting. 
 
Steven Friedman  
Student Activities Chairman 
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History 

As I search our chapters history archives for inspiration to complete this month’s history article, I thought that it would be 
a great idea to begin interviewing past presidents from our chapter.  Since the chapter president is essentially responsi-
ble for steering the development of the chapter, I thought that it would be interesting to have past presidents share the 
history of their involvement with ASHRAE and their past experiences with the current membership.  Over the next few 
months I will be interviewing past chapter presidents and sharing it with you in my monthly submission.  Although not 
available to interview, I felt that it was appropriate to start with our chapters first president.   
 
There is always special recognition and honor bestowed upon those who are “first” in their field.  In the context of this 
article and relevance to this chapter that honor is owed to Mr. Henry J. Campbell, P.E.  As you may be aware Mr. Camp-
bell was the first president of the Long Island Chapter of ASHRAE.  Mr. Campbell received his M.E. from Stevens Insti-
tute of Technology in 1942 and subsequently acquired throughout his career Professional Engineering licenses in 28 
States including his home state of New York. In 1957 Mr. Campbell organized a group of Society members who were 
either living or working in Long Island and felt the need to have a local chapter in their own area.  That same year the 
Society was petitioned to create a local chapter on Long Island.  After working to develop and organize the group and 
more importantly to get the group functioning like a proper chapter, the chapter charter was issued on October 12, 1957.  
The first officers of the newly formed chapter were: 
 

President:  Henry J Campbell, P.E. 
Vice President:  Clyde Alston 
Secretary:  Jim Paige 
Treasurer:  Sidney Walzer 

 
Board of Directors meeting were initially held in the officers homes.  Much hard work and long hours were spent by the 
chapters founders preparing the proper documentation that was required to receive our chapters charter from Society, 
until finally in March of 1958 the first meeting open to the general membership was held.  Apparently, the chapter got off 
to a good start and has been growing ever since…… and the rest is history.   
 
Did You Know? 
 
• The first chapter charter was issued to the Long Island Chapter of “ASHAE” (American Society of Heating and Air   

Conditioning Engineers) as the “R” for refrigeration was added when ASHAE merged with ASRE (American Society of 
Refrigeration Engineers) in 1959; forming the acronym ASHRAE as we know it today. 

 
• The first meeting (open to the general membership) was held at the Nassau Inn, 800 Jericho Turnpike, New Hyde 

Park, New York on March 3, 1958 . 
 
• The cost per person for dinner at this meeting was $3.00. 
 
• Annual dues for the membership in the year 1958 was $5.00.  
 
James Hayes - Chapter Historian 

Membership 

We had our first Membership Promotion Night at last month’s meeting and while we’ve generated interest in new  
membership we need to continue reaching out. 
 
As a reminder, Society has implemented a new incentive program: “Member-Get-A-Member”. Society awards a $10  
coupon for each new member recruited by a present member. The coupon can be used for annual dues payment,  
publications purchases or logo merchandise purchases. 
 
Have you looked at your membership card lately?  Among other pertinent information, it indicates your grade status.  
Please take a look.  Chances are you might be eligible for advancement.   Student Members who have graduated col-
lege can advance to Associate status.  Associates with the sufficient experience and/or education credit can advance to 
Member status.  Any member who advances to Member grade will receive a $20 coupon that may be used toward  
annual and winter meeting registration, publications and logo merchandise.   
 
Peter Gerazounis, P.E. 
Membership Chairman  
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This year in lieu of a holiday party, the Long Island Chapter  
has decided to offer our members a buffet dinner (compliments of the chapter)  

combined with a great hockey game to see:  
 

The New York Islanders vs. The Minnesota Wild  

ASHRAE Long Island Chapter’s  
2005 Holiday Event 

DATE:  Tuesday, December 13, 2005 
 
TIME:           Dinner at 5:00 pm  and Game time is 7:00 pm 
            (New York Islanders vs. Minnesota Wild) 
 
LOC:            Nassau Coliseum, Hempstead, LI 
 
FEE:           Total cost including dinner and game is $40.00/per person   
  (This is a special ASHRAE discounted price, tickets are normally $70.00) 
 
RSVP: Rich Gerbe 
           Phone (516) 840-6674 or Email richgerbe@optonline.net (state name & phone #) 

For Ticket Purchasing Info: 
Please Contact Rich Gerbe  
Phone # 516-840-6674 

ALL PAYMENTS ARE DUE BEFORE DECEMBER 7 TH (No ticket purchase after this date). 
  

For further details or questions please contact Ric hard Gerbe @ 516-840-6674 
 

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE. WE LOOK FORWARD TO A WONDERF UL HOLIDAY EVENT! 

Payment is due upon receipt of tickets. 

Seating is Limited.  Reserve your seat today! 

ASHRAE LI Holiday Event 2005  
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CLASSIFIEDS 

As a Courtesy to all Long Island Chapter Members,  
All Classifieds Ads Submitted to the Newsletter wil l be Free of Charge. 

 
If you would like to place an ad advertising job op portunities or if you would like to advertise that you are  

looking for employment please contact our chapter’s  Treasurer, Mr. Steve Giammona via email at  
sgiammona@mgjassociates.com or at 212-643-9055 for further details. 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
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If you would like to place an advertisement in The Long Island Sounder please contact our 
Chapter Treasurer, Mr. Steve Giammona, P.E. @  (212) 643-9055 or via email  

@ sgiammona@mgjassociates.com for further details.  Thank you. 

ADVERTISEMENTS 


